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April 27, 2010 

 
 
Dr.  Rowan Gould 
Acting Director 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
Department of the Interior 
1849 C Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20240 
 
RE:   Proposed Listing of 9 Species of Constrictor Snakes as Injurious 

Docket No. FWS-R9-FHC-2008-0015 
 
Dear Dr. Rowan: 
 
The Pet Industry Joint Advisory Council (PIJAC) submits herein a request for a 90-day 
extension of time for submission of public comments in response to the proposed 
listing of nine species of constrictor snakes as injurious under the Lacey Act. 
 
The grant of a 90-day extension will not result in irreparable harm and will provide for 
far greater informed public responses. The initial 60-day period does not provide 
sufficient time for respondents to analyze not only the 22 -page Federal register Notice, 
but also key underlying documents relied upon by the Service. These include an 8-page 
“Initial regulatory Flexibility Analysis for Listing;” a 56-page “Draft Economic 
Analysis;” a 47-page “Draft Environmental Assessment;” and the 302-page USGS 
“Large Constrictor Risk Assessment.” The current time frame is insufficient for 
businesses and the general public alike to respond to a rather complex and lengthy 
proposal.   
 
PIJAC is a national trade association representing all segments of the pet industry: 
importers/exporters, breeders, wholesale distributors, product manufacturers, retail 
outlets, and affiliated hobby organizations, and individual hobbyists and pet owners.  
Our members serve the 62% of the U.S. Households that care for and maintain a wide 
variety of animals, including the species proposed for listing under the Lacey Act.   
Thank you for considering our request and please do not hesitate to contact PIJAC if 
you have any questions. 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
     Pet Industry Joint Advisory Council 
 
 
     By _/s/ Marshall Meyers  
                     Marshall Meyers, CEO 
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